Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
28 June 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
C Billany, J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, A Marshall, 
Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, Miss D Storr, T West and G Thurston
Clerk:
J Macklin
 1.
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllrs:

N Black, M Bryan
Resolved:
that apologies were accepted
 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 24 May 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1 It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2 There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Accounts Payable – Extra items from April and June
The Schedules tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Town Clerk answered questions from Members.  
Resolved:
that the extra items for payment from April 2018 in the sum of £46.05, signed off by two Councillors and the payments for June 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £37,957.81 were accepted for payment
5.
To receive an update on the financial position of the Council for April/May 2018

The Chairman referred to the documents attached to these Minutes which had been circulated to all Councillors.  The documents indicate the financial position of the Council as at 31 May 2018.  The Clerk answered any queries that were raised by Cllrs.
Resolved:
that the schedules showing receipts and payments made during the months of April and May, and the budget monitoring report, were approved
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6.
To consider the Risk Assessment Report – Street/Footway Lighting

Members reviewed the risks associated with provision of Street/Footway Lighting.  Members felt that the risks associated with vandalism of lighting should be reduced to 1 and 1.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for provision of Street/Footway Lighting was approved, subject to the changes set out above
7.
To review Standing Orders in light of updated NALC document

The Chairman referred to the model document from NALC which incorporated any mandatory amendments required by changes to legislation.  It was agreed that a Working Group would be formed to look into this in detail and make recommendations to Council.  The Group would consist of Cllrs Goldspink, Rommell, Stockdale and Thurston.  
Resolved:
that a Working Group of Cllrs Goldspink, Rommell, Stockdale and Thurston look at both the model document and the current Hedon Town Council’s Standing Orders with a view to making the necessary mandatory amendments and recommending a document for adoption by the Town Council
8.
Watson Drive/St Anthony’s Park traffic problems - update

The Chairman referred to the reply received from ERYC following the last Committee Meeting.  After a lengthy discussion it was proposed that the Town Council look into hiring Speed Indication Devices from ERYC for either end of the ratrun through St Anthony’s Park.  It was also agreed that a request was made for 20mph speed limit signs painted on the road as a reminder to drivers.  The Town Clerk was asked to let the residents of St Anthony’s Park know about the request from ERYC for the names of HGV companies that were still driving through the area.
Resolved:
that the Town Council would investigate the cost and availability of hiring Speed Indication Devices from ERYC for four weeks to be put up at either end of the ratrun through St Anthony’s Park

Resolved:
that a request was made to ERYC for painted 20mph signs on the road as a reminder to drivers


9.
To consider pedestrian crossing at Magdalen Gate junction

The Chairman referred to e-mail correspondence with ERYC with regard to a resident’s proposal for a crossing.
Resolved:
no further action would be taken
10.
To note report from Events Working Group and approve actions taken
Cllr Storr updated members on the Open Gardens/Scarecrow Walk weekend.  It was unknown what profit had been made but that figure would be divided between the Council and St Augustine’s Church as agreed.   Concerns were noted at the amount of signage.  The next event would be the Xmas Shopper/Railway Museum coach trip in December.   The schools had returned their pictures for the 2019 calendar which would be agreed at the next meeting on 19 July.    
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10.1
To consider purchase of generator – Members discussed the advantages of purchasing a generator against the disadvantages of maintenance/storage etc.   Cllr West would obtain prices so that this item could be discussed further at the next meeting.  
11.
To note report from Hedfest Working Group and approve actions taken  
The Chairman updated members on the actions taken by the Hedfest Working Group and copies of notes had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  Event is taking shape with approx 600 in the carnival parade.  Publicity was building up and hopefully programme sales would pick up as the event got close.   Concerns had been raised about a shortage of public facilities and a quote of £120 for six portaloos had been obtained.
Resolved:
that the report was noted and expenditure for portaloos as set out was approved
12.
Hedon Armistice Centenary - update

The Chairman updated members on the recent meetings; copies of the notes had been circulated to all Cllrs.  Prior to the meeting Councillors and group members had taken photographs of the mock-up silhouette soldier on site at Farrand Road and agreed the final position of the memorial.  The cost is estimated at £3k and the community group has opened a bank account and starting fundraising.  The Mayor intended to send out an appeal letter very soon and the story would be appearing in the Holderness Gazette.    
12. To consider purchase of Armistice Memorial – the community group were confident that the amount required would be reached but time was short for the production of the stone and the silhouette soldier and both needed to be ordered as soon as possible to meet the deadline of November 11th.   The Town Clerk had raised concerns about how the VAT would be dealt with and under what powers the Council would make the purchase before the fundraising was complete.  Members felt that S137 of the Local Government Act was suitable.
Resolved:
that the Town Council would underwrite the purchase of the memorial in order to meet the deadline of 11 November; taking all steps to remain with VAT guidelines
13.
To approve sale price of Xmas trees

Members noted the history of costs and prices with regard to Xmas trees.  

Resolved:
that the sale price for Xmas trees would remain at £18 for 2018

14.
To consider parking arrangements in Church Lane car park during library refurbishment

Cllr Marshall outlined the issue for residents.  The Town Clerk updated members on her discussions with ERYC.  She was awaiting confirmation from ERYC that parking had been suspended in this car park until October 2018.

Resolved:
that the information was noted; the Town Clerk would let Cllr Marshall know the results of her discussions with ERYC
JM/F&GPMI062018/Page 428

15.
To discuss the future of Hedon Market

The Chairman referred to the meeting that Councillors had held with the Market Manager in May.  Even with the better weather the market had been sparse.  The Market Manager had been asked to try and relaunch the market in September with a more varied selection of stalls.  Members agreed that it was important that the market continues.   The Market Manager would be asked for an update prior to the September meeting.
Resolved:
that the discussions with the Market Manager were noted and that this item would be put on the agenda of the F&GP Committee Meeting for September

16.
To discuss the future of Hedon Post Office

The Chairman updated members on a phone conversation between the Town Clerk and a member of the Post Office Customer Care Team.  The Post Office had been unable to advertise the vacancy for a post master until 18 June but was actively seeking a candidate to reopen the facility.  There was a lengthy discussion and members agreed that it was vitally important to the town that it retained a Post Office facility.  It was likely that it would be at least six months before a permanent facility could be reopened.
The Post Office was also looking into opening a temporary facility in the meantime and members felt that the Town Hall may be suitable for this for one or two days per week; but no official approach had been made.  

It was noted that Hedon Trader’s Association had written to the Post Master General to emphasise the need for a Post Office in the town and Graham Stuart MP had also written in support.

Resolved:
that Cllr Dennis would look into the possibility of the Post Office using the Town Hall as a temporary facility

   17.
Correspondence
There was nothing to report.
   18.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
18.1
 Members discussed altering the layout of the pictures in the Council Chambers and the Town Clerk would arrange.
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
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